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Attendance

Linda Parkowski (Board Member)
Judy McKinney – Cherry (DTO)
Mike Schwartz (Absent)
Dina Reider (DTO)

Norma Lee Derrickson (Board Member)
Ross Tyler (DTO)
Xavier Teixido (Absent)
 

George Fiorile (Board Member)


Kay Wheatley (Board Member)
Barbara Benson (Absent)
The Grant Process Workshop of the Tourism Advisory Board was called to order by Chairman Linda Parkowski at 10:10 a.m.
Tourism Grant Process
The Tourism Advisory Board Members discussed the purpose of Tourism Grants and what they are to accomplish. The members brainstormed many ideas to address the needs, process and usage of future Tourism Grant Funds.

The members wanted to ensure that the grant funds are used for the “Best Value for Tourism”.  

1. Increase traffic to the economy.

2. Increase heads in beds.

3. Exposure for the state.

4. Increase number of attendee’s.

5. Business Partners to be involved.

6. Make Delaware competitive to other states and destinations.

7. Branding of Delaware.

8. Increase awareness.

9. Events – to lure conferences/conventions/meetings.

During the brainstorming session, several ideas were discussed to improve the current grant program or change the grant program all together.  Chairman Parkowski challenged the workgroup to think outside the box for new innovative ideas that would benefit the state, the citizens, our businesses and visitors.  

Several workgroup members suggested we look at our competitive States and see what Tourism Grant programs they have and how that program is managed.  One idea that the members believed would benefit the state is to support a state wide branded initiative for Tourism and include for profit and non-profit organizations to apply for grants to support that initiative.  One example was the success of the recently marketed First Night Free program whereas the State, local hotels and businesses participated in the program to increase tourism traffic to the state during the slow season.  It was a well branded and welcomed event on a small level with a short period of preparation time.  
It was suggested to change the current epilogue language for the Tourism Grant Program which would allocate 75% of grant funding to directly fund the Statewide Tourism Campaign and would be open to for profit and non-profit businesses; the additional 25% of Grant Funding would be allocated as Support Grants – these grants would be given to those businesses or events that support the Statewide Tourism Campaign to increase the number of overnight stays (heads in beds) to the state.  The Tourism Advisory Board would meet annually to determine what the Statewide Campaign would be for each fiscal year.
Matching Grant Program – FY 09 (See Attached)

Direct Grant Program – FY 09 (See Attached)
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